
	

	

School Board Report 
Craig High School 
April 2022 Report 

 
Current Enrollment 

9th 10th 11th 12th Total 
22 25 11 12 70 

 
Curriculum & Assessment 
 
 
AK Star and PEAKS  ScienceTesting  
During the month of April, Alaskan students participate in computer-based summative 
assessments). All of our CHS freshman and sophomores completed the required state testing.  
These assessments are designed to measure student understanding of the skills and concepts 
outlined in the Alaska English Language Arts and Mathematics Standards and the Alaska Science 
Grade Level Expectations.  This is the first year for AK Star, and the results will be baseline 
data. 
 
Surf and Turf Survival Class 
Seven CHS students are participating in a two-day Surf & Turf Survival class.  They will be 
meeting at the Voc Tech center in Klawock and going to the beach to learn about how to 
stay alive and help others, building fires, wet and cold prevention, and more.  
 
AASG 
CHS has four students attending the Alaska Association for Student Government’s annual 
conference in Kodiak.  Sam Bass and Rogan Hanson serve on the executive board, and 
Alissa Durgan and Alexis Lawnicki are attending as representatives of the CHS student 
council. 
 
HOBY 
Isabele Priddy and Tully Rice were selected as CHS representatives for HOBY (Hugh O'Brian 
Youth Leadership Seminar) after completing the application process. Sam Bass is also attending as 
a student liaison (he attended last year as a representative) The HOBY mission is to inspire and 
prepare future young leaders for a life dedicated to leadership, service, and innovation. 
 
 
 
 
 



	

 
Activities & Happenings at CHS 
 
Music Fest 
We are proud to announce that are percussion ensemble earned a Superior rating at Music Fest in 
Juneau. They will be travelling to the state competition in Anchorage.   

 
Spring Clean Up 
On April 15th, the students of CHS headed out to clean up the community. They collected over 50 
bags of trash along the highway and Hamilton Drive. Afterward, students were given an ice cream 
and pizza thank you. We are proud that our students were such willing participants in this 
endeavor and that they recognize the need to be responsible citizens.  
 
 
Scholarship Night & Graduation 
On May 25th at 6:30 pm in the high school auditorium, we will hold our scholarship award night. 
The CHS/PACE graduation ceremony will be held on May 26th at 7pm in the high school 
gymnasium. This year’s graduation will be a traditional ceremony, and the community is invited to 
attend. 
 
Track 
CHS’s first track team will travel to their first ever track meet in Ketchikan April 22.  Coach 
Tina Steffen has 11 runners on the team.  
 
Upcoming Events: 
April 20-23: AASG 
April 21-23: ArtFest 
April 21-22: In-Service 
April 22: Track at KTN 
April 25-25: Stay Alive Training 
April 27: School Board Meeting 
April 28-30: HOBY 
May 3: Student Activities Award Night 
May 4: NHS Inductions 
May 6: Track at JNU 
May 9: AP Calc Exam 
May 10: AP Lang Exam 
May 12: CMHS Spring Concert 
May 14: Prom 
May 19: Musical 
May 20: Track Regionals 
May 24: 8th-grade visit to CHS 
May 25: POW Marathon Guest Speaker 
May 25: Scholarship Awards Night 
May 26: Graduation 
May 31: StuCo Speeches 
June 1: StuCo Elections 
June 6: Last Day of School  



	

 
Appreciations 
 Thank you to Cindy Glore for her work in facilitating 
state testing 
 Thank you to Mrs. Balcom for her work on Music Fest 
 Thank you to Mrs. Nelson for supervising our students 
during the Surf and Turf class 
 
  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  



	

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  
 
 
 



	

	


